

30 June 2017

Dear Parents/Carers,

As we approach the end of another extensive and successful sporting school year I would like to take this opportunity to outline the arrangements for The King's School Sports Day. It has been necessary to amend the date of Sports Day this year from that published on the school's calendar and it will now take place on Wednesday 12 July 2017.

All students must register at King's at the start of the day — this is a necessary safeguarding process. Following registration, all students will be escorted through Grantham to The Meres Athletics Stadium in Forms following a designated route. It is important to underline at this point that there will be no school catering and that all students should bring a packed lunch to school (free school meal pupils can collect a packed lunch from the catering team). Please also note that students will not be permitted to stop enroute to purchase provisions.

The first race of Sports Day will commence at 10:45am, after a whole-school registration on the running track and will finish with a further registration at approximately 2:00pm, after which students will either be escorted back to the school site or taken home by parents.

Please complete the reply slip below to inform the school how your son will be getting home at the end of Sports Day. Please return the slip to Mrs Orrey by Friday 7 July.

I would like to extend an invitation to you to join us at The Meres on what I'm sure will be a hugely successful and hopefully warm day.